DELTA KAPPA GAMMA SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL
ALPHA IOTA CHAPTER

Minutes

February 5, 2005

The meeting of the Alpha Iota Chapter was called to order by President Jennifer Germany. Our guest Ann Fitzgerald was welcomed and roll call was taken. Twenty-nine members were present, and reports were given on the following members who were not present: Vicky Adams – out of town; Deborah Bass – Board retreat; Melba Dailey – ill; Lynda Daniel – a commitment at school; Robyn Greer-Holland – out of town; Gloria Grenga – ill husband; Laura Herlihy – funeral; Mimi Holland – church retreat; Dorothea McAlvin – ill; Sara Moore – out of town; Margaret Ramsey – ill; Jacquelyn Thompson – graduate school. Various members volunteered to send cards to those who were not in attendance.

The inspiration was provided by Lisa Stonica. Her stirring message was about the positive influences of teachers.

Copies of the minutes were distributed by Donna McDonald and approved by the group. Merry Greenwood presented the Treasurer’s report, and it was also approved. Merry reminded that dues were still being accepted. There was no correspondence to be read.
The business portion of the meeting included the following:

· The Membership Committee reported that we had no nominations for membership. Out goal should be a ten percent increase, and we should bring names for nomination for the coming year.

· No names have been provided for the Emergency Fund donation. A motion was made and seconded that we donate the $200.00 to the State Emergency Fund.

· Questions on the Boylston House will be addressed at the State Executive Board meeting on February 26. Jennifer asked for our suggestions. Dianne LaCharite suggested that we make a yearly donation to the fund for the house, but that we should take advantage of using it for a meeting. The motion was made and seconded to support the Boylston House with our donation.

· We were reminded that the State Executive Board meeting will be held February 26 in Macon, Georgia
· The State Convention will be held March 18, 19, & 20 at Lake Blackshear, Georgia.

· The May meeting will be held at the Pinehurst Tea Room in Stockbridge from 11:00 to 1:00. A cold lunch will be $13.84 and the hot lunch will be $21.83. We were reminded to wear our hats and gloves.

· Vicky Adams will be honored at the May meeting as our Mother of the Year.

· A silent auction will be held at the October meeting

After the business portion of the meeting, our speaker was introduced. Anne Fitzgerald, the Delta Kappa Gamma State Corresponding Secretary, spoke about the benefits of membership in our organization and the heritage of our group while urging all of us to become involved. She reminded us of important dates for the State Executive Board meeting and the State Convention. She also informed us that the Southeastern Regional Convention would be held in Williamsburg, Virginia on July 20 – 23.

The closing of the meeting involved the blessing and the singing of the Delta Kappa Gamma song. The meeting was adjourned, and the members enjoyed a wonderful lunch.








Respectfully submitted








Donna McDonald








Recording Secretary

